

Via Email: premier@ontario.ca

#222-17

May 1, 2017

Honourable Kathleen Wynne, President, Lake Sustainability Planning Committee Legislative Assembly of Ontario Queen's Park Room 281, 111 Wellesley Street West Toronto. ON

Dear Ms. Wynne:

M7A 1A1

RE: Hydro Reduction of 25% Not Applicable to Seasonal Residents

Please be advised that the Council of the Corporation of North Frontenac passed the following Motion at their meeting on April 28, 2017:

Moved by Councillor Good, Seconded by Deputy Mayor Perry

WHEREAS Council passed Resolution #180-17 approving Councillor Hermer's Notice of Motion be brought forward at the April 28, 2017 Council Meeting regarding Hydro Rates including the 25% reduction not being applicable to seasonal residents, delivery charges etc.;

AND WHEREAS the government has reduced Hydro One consumers' delivery charges by 17% with an additional 8% HST to Ontario Residents:

**AND WHEREAS** due to unreasonable requirements for reduction most seasonal residents do not qualify for the reduction;

**AND WHEREAS** all consumers residing within a native reserve are exempt from the delivery charges;

**THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT** in the name of fairness and equality the Council of the Township of North Frontenac requests these charges be removed from all Hydro One customers billing;

**AND THAT** a copy of this resolution be provided to the Premier of Ontario; the Minister of Energy; all Municipalities within the Province; and Randy Hillier, MPP. **Carried** 

Yours truly,

Tara Miekse

Clerk/Planning Manager

I ara Mieske

TM/jd

cc: Ontario Minister of Energy

Randy Hillier, MPP

All Municipalities within the Province of Ontario